Valuing Everyone, Achieving Excellence

Weekly Parent Bulletin

Friday 1st September 2023

Dear Parent / Carer,

Good afternoon and welcome to our first Weekly Parent Bulletin of the new academic year.

For our new Year 7 parents and carers, our Weekly Bulletin is where we share all important information relating to students and school and to minimise the volume of emails that parents/carers receive.

This is sent out every Friday afternoon and we hope this assists in supporting your child and ensuring you are aware of the most important updates across the school.

In future weeks, copies of the weekly Parent Bulletin and associated letters will be available on our website for your reference under the Parent Tabs via the Letters and Communications page.

CELEBRATIONS & EVENTS THIS WEEK:



We welcomed back Years 7, 8, 9, 10, 11 & 13 students on Thursday 31st August 2023

We welcome our new Year 12 students on Monday 4th September 2023

*** JOIN OUR AMAZING POST 16! ***

For those who want to join Post 16 to start in 2023, the registration deadline is Wednesday 6th September 2023.

Please email post16@brookvalegroby.com for more information.



BROOKVALE GROBY LEARNING CAMPUS

Valuing Everyone, Achieving Excellence

Weekly Parent Bulletin

All Years

Phone Lines - We are aware that there is currently an issue with incoming and outgoing calls and apologise for the inconvenience this may be causing. Our IT Team is currently working through the issues. In the interim

- to report Student Absence email attendance@brookvalegroby.com
- for Post 16 queries email Post16Team@brookvalegroby.com
- to message specific Staff email addresses are on the campus website at https://brookvalegroby.com/how-to-contact-staff/
- for transport related queries email transport@brookvalegroby.com and
- for other queries please email reception@brookvalegroby.com

Arbor School Shop - a variety of items will soon be available for you to order.

Years 7, 10 and 12

• **Student Photos** - These will take place in school on **Tuesday 5th September**. Whilst these are used for administration purposes in school, your child will be given a leaflet to take home. This will have details of the website so you may order your own personal copies direct from the company. If you order before the specified deadline, photos will be delivered to campus which saves on the cost of postage.

Year 7

• Modern Foreign Language (MFL) allocation - students will be allocated to one language from either French, Spanish or German. Students are allocated to a language rather than asked to choose, due to timetabling constraints. Some top set students will have the opportunity to study two languages in year 9 and all students will continue with their language through year 8 and 9 to provide the best possible preparation for GCSE study.

Year 8

• Year 8 Sports Tour 2024 Expressions of Interest Invited - to gauge interest in a football and netball sports tour/residential in the summer term 2024 (potentially during week of June 29th 2024) we invite parents/carers to click here to complete the online form for expressions of interest in this trip. The trip will be taking place predominantly in and around Lee Valley in London where students will take part in football and netball with the potential for other activities and water sports. This trip will cost around £450 which may change due to the number of students wishing to take part. It will be for 4 days including transport, activities and full board.

Deadline for responses: 10th September 2023.

Year 10

• GCSE Readiness Evening - please <u>click here</u> for the letter regarding this evening.

Year 12

- Year 12 <u>click here</u> for the Welcome Letter which has also been shared by email.
- Science Student Study Guides for a limited time only, Year 12 Science students will be able to place an order for specific Science Study Guides and Lab books. Campus is able to offer these to students at a heavily reduced price. Please check your email next week for more information.